BEDWORTH HEALTH CENTRE (BHC) GP SURGERY

MINUTES OF PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG) MEETING

Wednesday 15th March 2023 | 10.00am to 11.20am

Digital meeting conducted via the ‘Zoom’ platform

Attendees: Ross Chadwick (RC) – BHC IT & Project Lead (MINUTES) & PPG Secretary; Elizabeth Gilbey (EG) – BHC Practice Manager; Sian Harmer (SH) – Trainee Deputy Practice Manager; Christine Jackson (CJ) – PPG Member; Enid Lacey – Chair of PPG; Lynn Carrington (LC) – PPG Member; Gaynor Tallis (GT) – PPG Member; Denise Morrison (DM) – PPG Member; Catherine Getlevog (CG) – PPG Member

Apologies: Anne Wilks (AW) – PPG Member

Agenda items:
1) Approval of minutes of 18.01.23 meeting
2) Actions following last meeting
3) Practice update
· Staffing changes
4) PPG survey
5) Next meeting
6) Any other business

Minutes:

1) Minutes of 18.01.23 meeting approved by members in attendance.

2) RC advised that AW had not seen the former PPG member she mentioned at the 24.08 meeting that she would approach with a view to re-joining; RC suggested that given this has been outstanding for nearly seven months, rather than it being an action to follow up at each meeting, that AW just updates the group if and when she has seen them – members in attendance agreed.

RC shared a copy of the poster that EL & AW had created with the aim of increasing the uptake of cervical smears. Members had no comments surrounding this, therefore this was approved. RC will advise AW of this so that the poster can be printed, laminated and displayed.

RC shared a copy of the poster that EL had created listing the PPG members. Members had no comments surrounding this, therefore this was approved. RC will print, laminate and display.

RC updated members that George Eliot Hospital (GEH) had been contacted and reminded to give a consistent message with regards waiting times for reports from Radiology (see minutes of 18.01 meeting for a reminder of the discrepancy). One member commented that this message was still conflicting. EG and RC advised that other than asking Radiology to give a consistent message, unfortunately there is nothing further the surgery can do with regards a message being given out by a secondary care department. As an aside, EG advised that she had raised the lengthy waiting times with the Integrated Care Board (ICB), the body that oversees healthcare delivery in Coventry & Warwickshire (this was previously known as the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG)). SH advised the group that the waiting time for MRI reports was now 12 weeks.

RC advised that all members had now signed a third party confidentiality agreement.

CG advised EL, RC, EG and SH that a PPG WhatsApp group had been created.

3) Staffing changes

RC advised that:
· Dr. Staveley had left to take up a GP role closer to home.
· Dr. Bhanot will be leaving by the end of March to take up a GP role closer to home.
· Dr. Cain is currently only doing limited clinical work.
· The practice continue to advertise for additional GPs but are currently short and are having to use Locums when capacity is particularly stretched (with Dr. Hickson’s recent retirement, Drs. Staveley and Bhanot’s resignations, and the recent appointment of Dr. Hebbes, the surgery is short by the equivalent of three and half working days of GP appointment time). 
· Nurse Bev has retired.
· The practice are advertising for an additional Practice Nurse.

EG advised the surgery are advertising for an Advanced Nurse Practitioner (ANP). This is a role positioned between a Nurse and a GP. Unfortunately, there has been no interest in this role so far.

4) RC thanked members on behalf of the Practice for attending surgery to distribute the survey and to collate the results – there had been approximately 320 completed surveys returned. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]RC reminded members why we asked the questions we did, summarised the quantitative results, the surgery’s interpretation of these and presented the action plan based on this interpretation. RC asked members for their initial comments with regards the action plan – none were forthcoming. RC asked members consider the action plan in their own time and feedback any comments or suggestions for improvement within a fortnight of receiving them, to allow the surgery to implement the action plan asap. RC suggested if minor suggestions were made by members, he would make those rather than running them by all members, but if any significant changes were requested, these would be circulated for agreement amongst all members – members agreed with this approach.

5) The date of the next meeting, an in-person meeting to take place in the Main Hall of the surgery, as per usual for in-person meetings, was agreed (see below).

6) GT asked if other members and the surgery were aware of the Practice’s position at the top of a study published on the ‘Coventry Live’ website, advising of the quantity of face-to-face appointments being offered by GP surgeries in Nuneaton & Bedworth. Some members and EG & RC were not aware of this but were pleased to see the surgery at the top by some margin. The article is available: https://bit.ly/3K8LuCe

RC advised that AW had spoken with a previous PPG member who had recently relocated back to the area and re-registered with the surgery, with a view to re-joining the group. They will come to the next meeting to see if it is for them and if so, will re-join on a permanent basis.

EG asked if members would be willing to do a PPG display in surgery, highlighting what the PPG is / does, how to join, what membership entails etc.. The surgery are currently ‘freshening up’ the waiting area and would like there to continue to be a dedicated PPG noticeboard – the current one has fallen into a state of disrepair. CG agreed to do a display (UPDATE: a section of the ‘Zone A’ (right hand side of the building) has been allocated for and designated as the ‘PPG section’).

In addition to, and what may assist with, the above, EG advised members that the National Association for Patient Participation (NAPP) website may have resources. EG asked that RC circulate this website’s address (UPDATE: the website is: https://napp.org.uk/).

EG asked if members would find it useful to speak to other surgeries PPGs to see if there is anything we can learn from them or do differently which would enhance the working of our group. Members agreed this would be a good idea. CG agreed to contact other surgeries; EG agreed to reach out to other surgeries Practice Managers to obtain contact details of members of their PPG and would then share with CG.
CLOSE

Next meeting: Wednesday 24th May 2023 at 10.00am

